
 
 

19 December 2013 
 
 
Mr Colin Reid 
Independent Pricing and Regulatory Tribunal of NSW 
PO Box Q290 
QVB POST OFFICE NSW 1230  NSW   
 
 
 
 
Dear Mr Reid 
 
Gosford City Council Submission to IPART Regarding Review of Funding 
Framework for Local Land Services - Local Land Services Board of Chairs 
Submission 
 
In response to requests for submissions on the response to IPART from the Local Land 
Services Board of Chairs (LLS BoC) on the Review of Funding Framework for Local Land 
Services, Gosford City Council would like to provide the following comments. 
 
Council objects strongly to the recommendation put forward by the LLS BoC, that 
Councils should collect the base rate and the rate for natural resource management 
for land with an area below 2 hectares. 
 
Council strongly objects to this notion on the grounds that: 
 

 It results in a lack of accountability for LLS Boards as ratepayers are likely to 
perceive any LLS rate/levy collected by a Council as Local Government levy, even 
if the rates notice indicates that it is an LLS charge. 

 Making the LLS responsible for both expenditure and revenue collection would 
create in-built controls on its expenditure growth and ensure appropriate 
transparency in the collection of the rate. 

 There would be considerable collection costs and complexity in using 152 councils 
to collect LLS rates. 

 It should be just as efficient for State Government to use other frameworks for 
collection, such as the NSW Office of State Revenue which has access to the 
required property information and possesses revenue raising mechanisms. 
 

Council objects strongly to the recommendation put forward by the LLS BoC, that all 
exemptions for public landholders be removed. 
 
Council strongly objects to this notion on the grounds that: 
 

 Local Government already applies significant resources to public land management 
and natural resource management. This expenditure more than offsets any 
perceived obligation to pay rates for LLS purposes. 
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 Local Government is already subject to various NSW Government charges levies 
and rents for Crown lands under their management. There is no justification for 
Local Government’s land holdings to be subject to LLS rates. 
 

The objections made in this submission are consistent with the submission made by 
Gosford City Council on 2 July 2013 (attached) regarding the issues paper titled "Review 
into the development of a funding framework for Local Land Services NSW - May 2013".  
 
Gosford City Council trusts that these comments are of assistance you. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Councillor Lawrie McKinna 
MAYOR OF GOSFORD CITY 
 
 
 
Internal Ref: 14979349 
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